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London Fire Brigade 

Headquarters 169 Union Street 

London SE1 0LL T 020 8555 

1200 F 020 7960 3602 

Textphone 020 7960 3629 

london-fire.gov.uk 

Freedom of Information request reference number: 6540.1 

Date of response: 01 June 2022 

Request: 

“Phase two of the Fire Protection Board's Building Risk Review involved inspecting or reviewing all high-rise 
residential buildings before the end of December 2021. 

Please provide the Phase Two BRR report, including the figures relating to the total numbers of buildings of 
varying heights?” 

Response: 

The LFB do not hold a copy of the Phase Two BRR report.  I understand this undertaken by the NFCC (National 
Fire Chiefs Council): https://www.nationalfirechiefs.org.uk/Protection-and-Building-Safety/Protection-Board. 

We can, however, confirm the total number of LFB Building Risk Review (BRR) completed submissions by the 
deadline of December 2021 was 8,517. 

The outcome of those submissions are listed below: 

No action low risk 3,095 
Not in scope   2,415 
Audit required    1,869 
No action recent audit 968 
Selected for QA 170 

We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more information  about this 
process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on our website: https://www.london-
fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/  
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